ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 10/21/08
President’s Report –Taylor Smoot
· Administration / Student Recycling Initiative: Last Friday I personally met with President Penley’s Chief of Staff, Aaron Levi, to ask the administration to allocate additional funding for the recycling project that Quinn and I have created this summer and current semester. I am happy to report that this was a successful meeting and the administration will be collaborating on this effort with ASCSU.  As of now we are looking into how much money we will be receiving and how much of an impact this will be on the CSU campus and ASCSU’s recycling initiative. If you have any other questions please come talk to me or call me at 303-601-4317.      

· Governor Bill Ritter and Amendment 58: Governor Ritter and ASCSU are holding a rally for amendment 58 next Tuesday at 1:30 on the plaza.  This is a wonderful opportunity for ASCSU to be center stage at the state and local levels for supporting a higher education amendment. I encourage all members to attend the rally and hear what Governor Ritter has to say about this important issue and election. Great Job Chief of Staff Gibson for all your work on this Rally.      

· VOTE VOTE VOTE!!!!: Early voting has started on campus!!!  Tell everyone to flex that democratic muscle go VOTE!!!
· Focus on Education and Participation: The voter effort will now more focus toward educating the student body on candidates and issues.  Then when early voting starts we will make a large effort to get students out to the polls voting. 

· ALL ASCSU MEETING THIS WEDNESDAY: Our all ASCSU meeting will be taking place October 22th at 5:00.  All members of ASCSU will be required to attend this meeting.  Further information about the meeting will be given next week.     
· Cans Around the Oval: Great Job ASCSU on a successful effort to raise money and cans for the Fort Collins Food Bank.  When all the numbers are totaled and received, I will let you know if ASCSU and Greek Life raised more than the administration!!  
Dates to Remember

10/22/08 ALL ASCSU MEETING  
10/28/08 Ritter/Amendment 58 Rally- LSC Plaza 1:30
Vice President’s Report – Quinn Girrens
Thank you to everyone who helped with Cans Around the Oval this past week. 

· All ASCSU Meeting- In place of cabinet this week, Taylor and I are conducting an All-ASCSU meeting to present our learning from our conference in DC and to revisit the goals and plans of ASCSU. The meeting will be held at 5pm in the LSC Virginia Dale Room.

· Halloween: This year the theme for the offices of the LSC is Dr. Seuss books. We were assigned Go Dog Go. If you would like to help with the decorations next week please let me know. We will be decorating next Thursday, October 30th- times TBA.

· Governor Ritter Rally: The Governor of Colorado will be on the Plaza on October 28th    1-3pm to encourage students to vote YES for Amendment 58. If you have questions about details, please refer to Chief of Staff Gibson. 
· SFRB: This week we have a full agenda, discussing issues of the budget template, part-time student fees, and beginning to prepare for spring presentations.

· Senate: This week we will be having three guest speakers: incumbent Senator Bob Bacon of District 14, opponent Matt Fries, and Judy Muenchow the Director of Campus Recreation with the Director of Operations, Dave Frock to discuss the renovations of the student recreation center.

Dates to Remember
10/20/08 SFRB (Senate Chambers) 4-6pm

10/22/08 All ASCSU Meeting (Virginia Dale Room) 5pm 

10/22/08 38th Senate 8th Session (Senate Chambers)- 6:30pm

10/28/08 Amendment 58 Rally with Governor Ritter (Plaza) 1-3pm 

Finance Report – Jenna Coleman
Student Funding Board: 

· Distributed a total of $102,542.97 this year approx 48.83% of SFB allocation for the year.
· Distributed money in the last two weeks to SCASLA, Chinese Students and Scholars Association, Colloquium in Life Sciences, Indian Student Association, and FRSES.  

· WATCH WHAT YOU ARE SPENDING STUDENT FEES ON, TOO.  DON’T ABUSE THE STUDENT FEE. 

Dates to Remember


October 15th – OGSW – Volkman and Strickland Reading Series

October 21st – Black Definition – Dominique Dawes
October 24th – CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

October 28th – Panhellenic Council Women in Leadership Dessert

October 31st – AISES Plaza Native American Dancers

November 1st – AISES Native American Month POW WOW

November 1st – Indian Student Association – India Night 7-9

November 5th – OGSW – Alice Notley Reading Series

November 8th – COISA World Unity Fair

November 8th – Chinese Students and Scholars Association – International Festival

November 12th – AISES Native American Month Movie

November 13th – OGSW – Biereds and Holleman

November 21st - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

December 5th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

January 30th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

February 20th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

February 24th and 25th – Front Range Student Ecology Symposium - Symposium

March 13th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

March 31st – April 3rd – SCASLA – LA Days

April 3rd – Alpha Kappa Delta Guest Lecture “Youth Gangs in the European Context”

April 17th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

May 8th - CHA Questionable Shellfish Comedy Show

~ It is still happening, departments and people are bypassing my office. EVERY PENNY SPENT IN ASCSU MUST GO THROUGH STEPHEN OR ME FIRST.  ALL RECIEPTS, TRAVEL EXPENSES, WAL-MART TRIPS, FOOD, YOU NAME IT; IT GOES THROUGH THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT FIRST.
Controller – Steven MacLeay
Chief of Staff –Blake Gibson
Academics –Russ Pinkston
· Walk the Halls for Cheaper Textbooks: We did not do as much this semester as been done in other semesters.  This was 2 fold.  One, we have identified low participation primarily because adjuncts are unsure what classes they will teach.  Secondly, and most importantly, the date crept up on me.
· Honor Statement: Taylor, Megan, and I revised the honor statement to meet the needs of the committee on teaching and learning.  We are still working with Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Services to schedule a meeting with Anne Hudgens and Mike Palmquist. 

· Faculty Council Sub-Committees: If you sit on a sub-committee and have not already gotten in contact with Megan… do so. 
Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
Early voting is happening on our campus!  Avoid the lines. You can vote any day  (M – F) in the North Ballroom from 8 am – 5 pm.
· New Voter’s Project: I wanted to make some clarifications about the New Voter’s Project and our working relationship.  Unfortunately, our first campus organizer from NVP, Amanda, has quit.  Emily Scarr is here as Amanda’s replacement.  She does sit in the office because she works with us and for VoteCSU!  We are lucky that VoteCSU! has a professional staff person to help the program, especially, since it is new this year.    
· No Student Fees:  NVP/Emily does not use any student fees.  She only sits in the office to make a better relationship with ASCSU in order to work better with VoteCSU!  She uses her own laptop and does not print off our printer. 
· Non Partisan:  NVP is completely non partisan and VoteCSU! is student led.  Emily does not make any decisions or game plans, regarding VoteCSU! without my approval.  If you have any questions about NVP or Emily Scarr, please come talk to me.
· Reminding People to Vote:  GOTV or “Get out the Vote” is all about reminding people to vote.  GOTV is about creating buzz and increasing voter turnout.   We must follow up with people to remind them to vote.  Getting people to fill out pledge cards to vote allows us to track our work. We must collect cards so we can compare our work with the election turnout results.  We can track whether VoteCSU! actually helped increase voter turnout among students. 

· Free Speech Board– On Monday, we obtained 52 signatures and reasons why people will vote on our free speech board!  The free speech board will be outside everyday.  Getting signatures through the free speech board can be counted toward our goal of reminding students to vote. 

· Pie the Prez – We are planning this event.  

· City Council –  We are working on rental housing standards.  Any questions, come talk to me.  

Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
· Sitting on Dia De Los Muertos Planning Committee, working on co-programming event with Sigma Lambda Beta Fraternity to bring in spoken word artist Bobby Lefebre.  Also working on distributing information to LSC offices on significance and history of holiday.  Primary responsibility is planning program for Thursday, November 6. 
· SoCLR Retreat went well.  Overall there were 63 participants this year.  Worked as a small group facilitator and helped to coordinate the Meet and Greet Reception.  Reception was also well attended.  SoCLR participants were able to meet with faculty and staff and present poetry for open mic session.
· Working with Resident Hall staff to coordinate “Diversity Summit” Will consist of advocacy office student group presentations and advocacy office resource information distribution.  Met with Resident Life Director to develop action plan and strategic marketing strategy.  Advocacy office directors are also willing to participate in event.  The event will be held in one of the res halls and will be a student expo to highlight services and programs of SDPS offices and student organizations.  Event is scheduled for mid to late Nov.
· Meeting with several university and community officials to gather information on Amendment 46 (Colorado Civil Rights Initiative).  Working on providing workshops and or forums to increase awareness on amendment and possible implications.  Working with APASS to coordinate T.E.A. Time workshop on Amendment 46 program and other ballot issues.  This program will take place on Nov 3, time TBD.  Also will be working on newspaper article to release next week.  Legislation opposing 46 tentative.
· Met with Kyle Lohman (Leadership Development) to discuss opportunities and programs for RLT.  Will give tours of SDPS offices to RLT during the week of Oct 20-24.  Will also provide workshop on Oct 30 topic TBD.
Dates to Remember:

10/21: Invisible Children: Go!!! East Ballroom 7pm

10/21: Dominique Dawes LSC Theatre 7pm

10/21: Women’s Studies Colloquium 1:30 LSC 230

10/22: Women at Noon Series 12-1pm LSC 214-16

10/22: 4th Annual Oxfam Hunger Banquet 5:30 Parmelee Hall

10/25: Picnic on the Poudre for Families 11-3pm Magpie Meander Natural Area (Near Lee Martinez Park) RSVP Required

10/25:Jordanian Night 6-9pm University Village Building 34

10/25: Drag Show Extravaganza 7pm LSC Commons 

Environmental Affairs –Chris Diedrich
Leadership Development – Kyle Lohman
· RLT Meetings: Our RLT meeting this Thursday the 23rd will be focusing on understanding gender differences. The RLT members will be partnering with the Diversity Department in ASCSU and will be touring the Advocacy offices.

· Partnership with Lincoln Jr. High: 1637! That is the total poundage that the RLT members and Lincoln Jr. High collected together for Cans around the Oval. 

· Mentors: There is going to be a presentation on the new format for the mentor program Wednesday at senate by assistant director Brooke Bell.

· ASCSU Development: A project is about to take off that will assess the strengths and needs of ASCSU.
· Special Thanks and Recognition To:
(  Gabe Barela with his help this week giving tours.

( Lindsey Mckee for giving a presentation at RLT.

( Andrew Ives for his work getting student informed on ballot issues.

( Tyler Oakland for helping out around the office.

Legislative Affairs Department –Seth Walter
ASCSU Lobbyist: We are in the process of signing all the pages.
( 
Education: 

·  “Blue Book” class- The Blue Book class is TODAY!!! Come and ask questions and prepare to VOTE!! Clark A102 at 6:30pm.  We are also looking into having a second class on Monday or Wednesday of next week in the Senate Chambers during the day.  More details to come!
· Ballot Measures 2008- Ballot measures summaries and cheat sheets for elections are not being distributed.  Grab your copy from the Big Table in the office, or let me know if you need one.
·  Candidates at Senate- This week we will have candidates from State Senate District 14 Sen. Bob Bacon and Matt Fries (pronounced Freeze) coming to speak at Senate, please have questions ready.  
· VOTE TODAY!!-early voting has begun in the North Ball Room of the LSC, so vote early, vote often!
· Day at the Capitol: Still looking for ideas.

Dates to Remember
10/20/08- First Day of Early Voting

11/21/08- Blue Book Class
10/22/08- Sen. Bob Bacon & Matt Fries at Senate 6:30pm, LSC Senate Chambers 
11/4/08- Election Day
 

Marketing –Phil Camillo
Current Projects:
· Marketing Governor Ritter Event
· Finalizing the Collegian Insert 
· Sam Spady Event 
· Blue Book Class
· Election Party 
· Ram Road Trip 
· Voter Education
· Designing T-shirts for Senate and Supreme Court
RamRide –Erica Holtzman
· We gave 896 rides this weekend. We were able to run all 15 cars on Saturday and the max wait was forty-five minutes!!

· Please don’t forget RamRide’s birthday party, this Friday, October 24th from 11-1 on the plaza. There will be party favors, cake and games. Please come out and support the program. 

· As stated in cabinet last week, RamRide is student fee funded and all students have equal opportunity to access it. It is RamRide’s policy that no student will be given priority over another. If you are planning on taking RamRide please be prepared to wait the quoted time. 

· The Samantha Spady Charity Ice Hockey game is this Saturday, October 25th at 7:00PM at the EPIC Ice Arena. Every year this event, hosted by the CSU Hockey Team chooses a charity to donate its some of its proceeds. This year they have chose RamRide as a beneficiary. So by attending you are not only recognizing the loss of a CSU Student, Samantha Spady, you are also recognizing a great program such as RamRide. Please attend. Ticket are $3, and there will be silent auction items available.

Dates to Remember

 10/24/2008- RamRide’s fifth birthday on the plaza

10/25/2008- Samantha Spady Charity Ice Hockey game
Student Services – Zane Guilfoyle 
The end of the semester is in sight; buckle down and enjoy it.
· Election Party: Come and join us November 4th at CB and Potts in the Clubhouse starting at 6 pm for an Election Party!  Food will be provided as well as fun games and activities.  If anyone is interested, we need party planners to help decorate the Clubhouse beforehand and then we also need volunteers to help clean up afterwards.  Talk to Zane, or Adesuwa if interested.

· Positive Impact: We had the weekend off.
· Ram Road Trip: We are in the process of planning a Road Trip down to Air Force.  The game is Saturday, November 8th.  Tickets will cost $29, which will include transportation, a game ticket, and lunch (what a great deal!). We will leave the Lory Student Transit Center at 12:30 pm and arrive back around 10:00pm.  Tickets go on sale Monday, October 27, 2008, at the Campus IBox.

· Fall Student Coach Mixer: We are currently in collaboration with Athletics to plan a Fall Student Coach Mixer.  We planned and hosted a Spring Student Coach Mixer with Coach Fairchild this last spring and had a huge turnout.  More details to come! 
Judicial Report –Cari Stepsay

~Supreme Court Joke of the Week: (A little humor from the serious branch)

Q:  Why aren’t snakes measured in feet?

A: Because they don’t have any?

As always, thank you again for taking the time and reading the director’s reports, I hope everyone’s week is going well! Last week the Court continued the training with a hearing training. The Supreme Court reviewed and practiced the procedures and sanctions for typical hearings. We will be continuing with our usual ongoing hearings, which do continue to and will remain confidential. 

To ASCSU members, if you are in need of assistance, feel free to ask for our assistance in any matter, even if it is just helping out your departmental goals. Have a great week everyone! 

· The Supreme Court Office: Due to the level of confidential information and the influx of hearings the court is dealing with, all members requiring the use of the Supreme Court Office for one reason or another, please please please ask a member of the court in advance to borrowing the office for a meeting. Feel free to email the court at SupremeCourt@ASCSU.ColoState.EDU.  This will help eliminate any unwarranted conflicts as well as any unwanted confusion. If you have any questions regarding this matter,  please feel free to talk to any member of the court.

· The Constitutional Summit: These members include Nick Radishofski, Sara Goldman, and Cooper Anderson. They are starting communication and have goal to finish by the end of November.  Feel free to contact anyone on the court or these members if anyone has any questions or concerns. 

Dates to Remember

10/23/08 Mike Conflict Resolution Advisory Board Meeting

10/29/08 Supreme Court Meeting Cancelled

